Col. Lyle S. Powell, APO 430, New York, N.Y.

Dear Lyle:

It was kind of you to think of me and to send the clipping from the other side of the world - and when you say the other side of the world. I know it is from the other side of the world. I haven't been able to get in touch with Mrs. Powell, but I think we know where you are. However, we will get this information before we address your letter.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, a mimeographed letter that I send to all of our boys who have been in athletics or activities here on the campus with a view of giving them the addresses of the other fellows. In that way it keeps the boys informed so they can drop a note to each other.

I am reading a part of your short note at Rotary today.

Last week we had a cablegram from the Bendigo, Austrilia,

Rotary Club announcing that Colonel Karl Baldwin was their

guest of honor. We keep our famous members constantly before

us and wish for them the very best, and a safe and happy, and 
we hope, a near early return. It will be great to have you come

back and tell us about some of your wonderful exploits. But I

know there is a lot of grim stuff that you will delete.

With kindest regards from Rotary and your many other friends and admirers, I am

Very cordially yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.